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 Minutes of the Board of Library Trustees –January 3, 2012 – 7:05 PM

Brookline, NH

Present:    Louise Price   
  
     John Lindgren

   Steve Russo
                 Helen Ballou                           Ed Cook 


   Myra Emmons, Director  

          
Public Session-
Minutes-
Upon motion by Louise, seconded by Steve, it was moved to accept the minutes of the Board of Library Trustees’ meeting of December 6, 2011 as amended.  Motion passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report
-John presented the Treasurer’s report.  For the period ending December 31, 2011, the Treasurer’s Report showed a balance of $54,008.10.  The report was filed.  

-John distributed a report with a breakdown of the 2011 budget and expenditures, and 2012 proposed budget.  This information will be reviewed at the upcoming public budget hearing.  It was noted that the library’s income amounts are not listed but will be included in the Town report.
-The board reviewed the December 2011 bills for the library and initialed the check register.

Old Business

Director’s Report-
Myra submitted the following items:


-Director’s Report   
· Trish Thompson will present a Valentine’s Day card making workshop on Jan. 31st.

· Story time will resume in mid-January.
· See attached Director’s Report for more details.

-Circulation and usage statistics (see attachments)
-Myra reported that an unemployment claim had been submitted by a former substitute.  She corrected the information and returned it to the appropriate agency.

-Myra reported that circulation is down by approximately 5,000.  She has heard from other library directors that their circulation has also declined.  Ed inquired about which areas of the collection have decreased in circulation.  Myra will investigate.

- Myra offered to forward an email from Rena concerning the specs for Town report information to the board’s officers.
- Myra will leave a packet of this month’s reports in Helen’s mailbox at the library.
-Helen will review revisions to the Collection Development Plan with Myra.

Building Maintenance- Myra reported that she contacted Chuck and he will examine the upstairs doors and bookdrop.  Myra stated that the other insulation company still has not submitted a quote to insulate the attic. 

New Business
Town Report Information-There was a discussion about revisions to the draft library report.  Helen and Louise will meet on Saturday to finalize it.  Helen will email the final draft to the board and Myra for review.  Helen will email the final draft to Rena.
Transparency Committee- Lynne Abt presented information about Brookline’s Transparency Committee, the Freedom of Information Act, and what information the Trans. Com. is collecting concerning a recent survey sent to department heads.  The board explained to Lynne which of the library reports/information are made public and kept private per NH State RSAs and where it is all located.  It was noted that there are no laws requiring the posting of public information on-line.  

New Library Website- Lynne Abt and Ed reported on the progress of the library’s new website.  Ed created Word Press pages for Myra and Dory.  Lynne demonstrated sample web pages she had created using Word Press.  Lynne offered to work with Myra and Dory to create a new library website.  Lynne asked that they define each page needed.  Myra offered to send Ed and Lynne samples of other library websites she has found which use Word Press.  
Disaster Plan- Myra reported that individuals from other departments (e.g. fire department) will be listed in the disaster plan to manage facilities issues.  Further discussion tabled until the February meeting.
Director’s Job Description and Performance Review- Tabled until the February meeting.

Regional Trustee’s Meeting- Steve reported that the Souhegan Valley Area Trustees group will meet at the Brookline Public Library on Thursday, January 12th from 6:30-8:00 pm.  All area library trustees are welcomed to attend.  Steve and Helen will provide refreshments.  
2012 Public Budget Hearing- Ed will contact Rena to request that the library be placed on the January 23rd schedule.
Upon motion by John, seconded by Helen, the meeting was adjourned at 9:23 pm.  The next regular meeting will be held on Tuesday, February 7, 2012.

Respectfully submitted, 


Helen Ballou

